 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., March 15, 2021
5:00 P.M.
Salem Area Historical Museum
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, March 15, 2021 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Frank Brinkerhoff, Megan Hollar and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to approve the minutes. Betty Purcell seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

There was a $50 donation from Deb Husk & family and a $1,000 donation from John & Connie Cavaletto.

Courtney Mitchell will supply the monthly financial statement. (See attached)
CORRESPONDENCE

None
BUSINESS
a. Museum Building Updates: Luke Purcell reported that he assembled some of the shelves/display cases. Also, the ABC Pub donated a cabinet and there are two display cases at the library with oil field items which the fire department can move any time. They all still need arranged and filled.
Diane Eller asked Megan Hollar to post on the museum’s Facebook page that they are accepting artifacts, preferably not pictures.
b. Bryan Home Tours:  Suggestions were made by commission members of John Gaston, Larry Clark, Bob Kane, Jim Husk and Mark Larimer. 
c. Cemetery Tour: Diane Eller reported that she has five of the characters done so far. Things still needed to be done are check on golf carts and get sponsors. The American Legion offered to let the commission use their parking lot to assemble everyone but she doesn’t think crossing the highway is a good idea.

Courtney Mitchell told the commission that she spoke with her mom, who is on the board at the Centralia Cultural Society, about the budget and she indicated the biggest expense is the golf cart rental. 

d. Bryan Home Updates: Luke Purcell reported that the heat had went out at the home and there were busted pipes even though electric heaters had been used. Booher’s ordered a part and fixed the heat. The water is shut off. He asked the commission about bringing the artifacts from the home to the museum. Diane suggested bringing one of the sets of Bryan’s campaign ribbons and rotating out other items.
Frank Brinkerhoff would like to check with the State about taking possession of the home but the commission keep the artifacts.
Diane Eller made a motion to rotate items from the home to the museum. Frank Brinkerhoff seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.

COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Jo Stallings is going to loan the museum a display of books and painting from June Goldsboro. She will bring them within the next two weeks and leave for six months to a year. Mark Larimer donated a box of items, booklets, etc. from D. W. Larimer.
ADJOURNMENT 

Frank Brinkerhoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:54 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
